
 

                                                                       

      
                                              
 
 
 
 
 
    
    
    
 
  

 
 
 

    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   Easter Sunday  
Mar 31st, 2024 

 

    

“Our relationship with God and each 
other strengthens us and helps make 

the world a better place.” 

We welcome and include everyone 
into our community of faith. 

OUR VALUES 

 

Faith/Love of God = BELIEVING 
 

Community/Inclusion = BELONGING 
 

Compassion/Compromise = INVITING 
 

Morning Worship Service @ 9am…In Person 

or Zoom  Zoom Link: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83887699257 Meeting ID: 838 8769 9257 
 

Leader: Rev. Nancy Knowles 

Theme:  Just the Gardener 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Scripture Readings   

THIS SUNDAY 

New Testament:  Matthew 

28:1-8, John 20:10-16 

MEDITATION: Matthew 26:7 “a woman came to him 

with an alabaster jar of very expensive perfume, 

which she poured on his head as he was reclining 

at the table.” Mary at Bethany did not just decide to 

randomly go anoint Jesus and give him her everything. 
We see a clear relationship between Mary and Jesus…  

To Continue Reading AND Listen, Visit Our Facebook Page 

and Look for a New Meditation Every Wednesday. 

SONG: https://m.youtube.com/watch?v=l6GeVG1CNso 

ALABASTER JAR by Kari Jobe 

 

https://www.biblestudytools.com/matthew/26-7.html
https://m.youtube.com/watch?v=l6GeVG1CNso


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

KEEP UP TO DATE WITH OUR EVENTS ON OUR WEBSITE 
CALENDAR LINK HERE 

Sincerely, 

Deb Gill, Chair 

Thanks so much to Janice Sinker for her 
amazing conducting, the choir for their 

participation and Rev. Nancy for her worship 
leadership. 

The Maundy Thursday service was beautiful and 
very meaningful. 

Thanks everyone for this successful  
community event! 

 

 
Our heartfelt thanks to 

the Prayer Shawl group, 

who donated food and 

gifts to restock our 

food pantry. Four 

families, and others, 

will have a brighter 

week, and a happier 

Easter, thanks to your 

amazing generosity! 

https://www.huronshoresunitedchurch.com/calendar


 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

Next Sunday, April 7th is 

ALL MUSIC SUNDAY 
Rev. Nancy is looking for your favourite hymns. Please 

send her an email at hsucrevnancy@gmail.com or leave a 
list at her office. 

mailto:hsucrevnancy@gmail.com


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Gather nine women in the kitchen and 

what do you get? Over 20 individual 

delicious shepherd’s pie casseroles and 

cupcakes in three hours! What a team for 

Caring Casseroles! Thank you! 

The children's March Break Art Camp was 

held on Friday, March 15th.  We had eight 

children! A BIG THANKS to all our 

volunteers: Lois & Dan Gill, Jan Schaefer, 

Carolyn Brophy, Ann Russell, Christine 

Wilde, Avery, and Preston. Jeffery “Red” 

George led painting in the Fellowship Hall, 

where the kids painted on slate from 

Kettle Point, painted a picture that Red 

drew, and many had their face painted by 

Red. We also did some drumming and Red 

played his flute and drummed while a 

story was read. Meanwhile, in the 

Gathering Place upstairs the children 

watched a movie called Migration, made a 

napkin craft and a nightlight, and planted 

seeds in a pot in the Green Cathedral. A 

good time was had by all! 

~ Virginia Scott, Christian Education Chair 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MAKE A DIFFERENCE YEAR-ROUND WITH MONTHLY GIVING!  
 
Please consider monthly support through PAR (Pre-Authorized Remittance). This will help to 
maintain the operation of our church and allows for support of local community and global 
outreach programs such as: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Already a monthly PAR donor? 
You can enhance your impact by increasing your monthly gift. 

For more information contact 
 

Rhonda Manore, Finance Administrator 

519-238-2432 or manore@ezlink.ca 
 

TOGETHER, WE CAN MAKE A DIFFERENCE! 

 

Lynne Desjardine 
519-238-5220 

 

If you are ever in need of prayer, would like to chat to someone, or would 
like a visit, please reach out to any one of your Congregational Visitors 

Please let us know if you would like your name included in “Prayers of the People” for Sunday 
worship. If you have a prayer request that you wish to share with the congregation on Sundays, 
or just privately with Rev. Nancy Knowles, please send it to: hsucprayers@gmail.com 
 

PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE 

Peter Challen 
519-238-5508 

 

Joanne Barry 
226–456–8134 

 

✓ Semi-annual Free Store 

✓ HSUC Food Bank to service our community 

✓ Caring Casseroles program 

✓ Partner with Community Health Centre  

“We Can Help” Fund 

✓ Annual distribution of Local Outreach Funds 

✓ Right Relations programs 

✓ Promotion of the United Church of Canada  

justice initiatives 

✓ Prayer Shawl program 

✓ Mission and Services programs       

      and many other initiatives! 
 
 

 



 

 

                 
 
 

 

    

 

 

OFFICE HOURS: Mon - Thurs 9am-12pm Call: 519-238-2402 
25 Main Street, P.O. Box 61, Grand Bend, ON N0M 1T0 

Website: www.huronshoresunitedchurch.com 

Office Administrator: Christine Wilde huronshoresunitedchurch@gmail.com 

Minister: Rev Nancy Knowles hsucrevnancy@gmail.com  

Nancy’s In office hours: Tuesday & Thursday- call anytime 519-788-5819 

Prayers for the People: Rev Nancy Knowles hsucprayers@gmail.com 

Council Chair: Deb Gill john.deb.gill@gmail.com 519-701-6676 

Finance Administrator: Rhonda Manore manore@ezlink.ca 519-238-2432 

Music Director: Elva McIntyre hsucmusic@gmail.com 519-238-8270 

Sunday School Coordinator:  Julie Ciufo  pciufo@hay.net 519-238-2998 

Community Wellness Coordinator: Christine Wilde 519-933-9453 

hsuccommunitywellness@gmail.com  

Shorelines: Christine Wilde  hsucdesign@gmail.com 

Website Producer: Janna Oud  jannaoud@gmail.com 

Palm Sunday - no pictures of the inspiring service we enjoyed last week as our 

photographers were not there soooo, here is what Rev. Nancy does for Thamesview UC. 

Pretty clever, we’d say - what about you? 
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